Date: 03/08/04

Minutes of Board of Selectmen's Meeting

Meeting held at Antrim Town Hall -Office @ 7:00 p.m. on 03/08/04

Selectmen Present: Michael Genest-Chairman, Michael Oldershaw Others in attendance: B. Brown, B. Prokop,

- 1. The selectmen reviewed with Chief Brown the current status of the recruiting efforts for a new police officer. It is anticipated that a new officer will be hired by the end of the month.
- 2. The selectmen reviewed all the warrant articles in preparation for Town Meeting.
- 3. The selectmen agreed to cooperate with Hancock in providing emergency services to homes on Old Hancock Road that are located in Hancock near the Town line. This was also agreed to by Chief Beauchamp prior to the selectmen meeting.
- 4. The selectmen further discussed the quarterly meetings which will be held with all Department Heads to review budgets, goals, Master Plan up-dates and address concerns. The first meetings will be held in April.
- 5. The selectmen approved the accounts payable and payroll for the week.
- 6. The selectmen reviewed various correspondences.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

my